
 

 
                                                                                                                January 18, 2024 
 

Ian D. Prior, Esq. 
America First Legal Foundation 
611 Pennsylvania Ave. 
Suite 231 
Washington, DC 20003 
Via Email: ian.prior@aflegal.org 

 
RE: FDA FOIA Request 2022-7105; America First Legal Foundation v. FDA,  

Case No. 1:23-cv-0528 (CJN) 
 

Dear Mr. Prior: 

This is a response to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request number 2022-7105 that is 
the subject of the Complaint in America First Legal Foundation v. FDA, Case No. 1:23-cv-0528 
(CJN), now pending in the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia.  
 
Per the Joint Status Report (JSR) filed November 6, 2023, please find enclosed 606 pages of 
responsive records. The pages are Bates-numbered FDACDER001140 to FDACDER001745.  
As described in paragraphs 4 and 5 the JSR, FDA has redacted nonresponsive information. 
 
Please direct any questions regarding this response to Alexander Sverdlov of the Department of 
Justice, at alexander.v.sverdlov@usdoj.gov.  

 
Sincerely,  

       
Howard R. Philips 
Director 
Division of Information Disclosure Policy 
Office of Regulatory Policy 
Center for Drug Evaluation and Research  
 

cc:  Stephanie Nguyen, Esq. 
 Alexander Sverdlov, Esq. 


